
 
October 30, 2015 
 
 
VIA RESS, EMAIL and COURIER 
 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
Suite 2700 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. (the “Company” or “Enbridge”) 

Ontario Energy Board File:  EB-2015-0267  
Application for 2014 Demand Side Management (“DSM”) Clearance of 
Variance Accounts and Request for Confidentiality                                        

 
Enclosed are copies of the Application and supporting evidence of Enbridge for an 
Order approving the amounts recorded in the 2014 DSM deferral and variance accounts 
and for approval for disposition of these amounts at the next available QRAM 
application.   

Please note that the supporting evidence includes the reports of two Custom Project 
Savings Verification (“CPSV”) contractors, MMM Group Ltd. and Cole Engineering 
Group Ltd. (“CPSV Reports”).  For the reasons set out below, Enbridge seeks 
confidential treatment of the CPSV Reports to the extent of the redactions made on 
these reports.   

This request for confidential treatment is made pursuant to the Board’s Practice 
Direction on Confidential Filings, effective April 24, 2014 (“Direction”) and Rule 10 of the 
Board’s Rules of Practice and Procedure (“Rules”). 

Information has been redacted where it might reveal the identity of program participants, 
the location of participating facilities, and their internal processes and operations.  
These are either matters of privacy or commercial sensitivity.  Enbridge has committed 
to protect such information, and it is the expectation of custom program participants that 
this will occur.  Enbridge’s future efforts to attract program participants could be 
prejudicially impacted if such information is released publicly. 
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As there may be only two or three competitors within a certain industry, to the extent 
that a competitor is able to identify a program participant from one of the CPSV Reports 
and to make use of any operations or process data, such information could have a 
negative effect on the competitiveness of the program participant.  

In accordance with the Direction and the Rules, the Company is providing two paper 
copies of the unredacted versions of the CPSV Reports, with shading identifying those 
sections for which confidential treatment is requested.  These versions of the CPSV 
Reports are marked Confidential.  Also attached to this letter is a short description of the 
two reports. 

In addition, the Company has attached two paper copies of the redacted versions of the 
CPSV Reports which may be placed on the public record together with the balance of 
the Application. 

The above information is being filed through the Board’s Regulatory Electronic 
Submission System today.  Enbridge will provide the redacted Application materials on 
the Company’s website at www.enbridgegas.com/about/regulatory-affairs. 

Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 

Yours truly, 

(Original Signed) 

Andrew Mandyam 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
 

Enclosures 

cc Dennis O’Leary, Aird & Berlis LLP 
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